
 
WE ARE ASKED TO PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE 

AND THEIR FAMILIES 
 

Carole Coles , Ann & Jon Cooke , Simon Cooper , Barbara & Paul Cotton ,  
Ruth Davies , Janet Edwards , Chris & Brian Faulkner. 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING……..TOMORROW EVENING !! 
The next Church Council meeting will be held tomorrow Monday 16th June 
at 7pm in the church. 
Please note the later than usual time for this meeting. 
All members of our congregation are welcome to attend this meeting as 
observers.      Trish Howard 
 
COMMUNION RAILS 
Kindly note that the current practice is for the communion rail at the front of 
the platform to be left in place, but the rail at the side has been removed.  
This means that only seven to eight people can go up for communion at the 
same time, so there is not always room for everybody sitting in a row to go 
together.                                                                      
 
OPEN GARDEN IN LUDLOW 
Our friend Adrian Williams and his wife Janet will open their garden on 
Saturday, June 21st from 2.00 pm to 4.30pm in aid of Ludlow Methodist 
Church. Entry £2, accompanied children free.  6 Julian Road, Ludlow SY8 
1HA. Street Parking. 
 
 
 
 

Items for next Sunday’s Notices to cdgtorridon@aol.com  
or 01694 328319 . Thank you. 

 

 

 
 

REFLECTION………. on "the Trinity”. 
 
The word “Trinity” is reminiscent of the novel by Alexander Dumas, entitled 
“The three Musketeers”. Their motto was "All for one and one for all, united 
we stand divided we fall".  So, it is with our belief in the Trinity, we recite 
“God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy Spirit”. Separated as the 
three Persons of the Trinity are, they express a unity in the way that each 
fulfils their calling, addressing everyone with the Gospel of Jesus. 
 
“The doctrine of the Trinity" was only mentioned indirectly by Jesus, but 
became the agreed conclusion of theologians who met at the Council of 
Nicaea,(AD 235). 
 
The doctrine was wrongly presented to his people by Bishop Arius of the 
North African Church. He claimed that if Jesus was the Son of God, then he 
was less than God. Those assembled at the Council of Nicaea, felt that this 
denigrated the Godhead and expelled him for heretical teaching.  
 
Although the doctrine of the Trinity was conceived by a conference of 
leaders of the Church, it nonetheless holds together the all-important truths 
of the Gospel, of a loving Father who by His Spirit, gave His Son to redeem 
the world. 
                                                                                             Tony Hearle 
 
 
 
PS. My sincere thanks to all those who have expressed to me their best   
       wishes on my birthday. 
 
 
 
 

     Please turnover…………… 

mailto:cdgtorridon@aol.com


     Amnestea 
 

                                                             

 
 

        Saturday 21st June 
Park House , Churchway,  

Church Stretton 
Do come along and bring you friends 

 

                                                            
 
 

Campaigning for freedom since 
1961 

 

 
Church Stretton 

IN THE SHROPSHIRE & MARCHES CIRCUIT 
 

 
 

A WARM WELCOME TO YOU ALL IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST OUR LORD. 
IF YOU ARE VISITORS WE TRUST THAT YOUR HOLIDAY WILL BRING YOU JOY 
AND REFRESHMENT OF SPIRIT.PLEASE JOIN US FOR COFFEE & FELLOWSHIP 

IN THE HALL FOLLOWING THIS SERVICE. 
 

SUNDAY SERVICES 
  SUNDAY 15th JUNE 2025 
10.30 am  Stephen Dalton 

 
    SUNDAY  22nd JUNE  2025 
10.30 am Rev George Heinz 

 
MONDAY 16th JUNE 2025 

7.00 pm                      Church Council – in church 
WEDNESDAY 18th JUNE 2025 

10.00 am to 12.00     Baby & Toddler Group – in church Hall 
  2.30 pm – 4.00 pm  “Cuppa & Chat” –  in church hall 

MINISTER 
REV’D GEORGE HEINZ 

Telephone: 07538480626 
Church Website 

www.churchstretton- 
methodistchurch.org.uk 

 

Support 
human rights 

with tea 
and cake in a 

beautiful 
setting 

 

http://www.churchstretton-/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         

         

 


